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Dear supporters, 
 
We are already at the end of this 2024 and, as per tradi7on, we turn to you to thank you for 
your support and to keep you informed about our ac7vi7es. Thanks to you, we have been able 
to do many good and beau7ful things here in Boa Vista this year. Looking back, during the last 
6-8 months we have been able to realise many dreams we had in our drawer. 
Just think that in our now almost 7 years of ac7vity, we have managed to get as many as 129 
animals including cats and dogs adopted overseas. This year, during a week in June, Nathalie 
and Spartaco, the founders of our associa7on, went on a pilgrimage of sorts to visit the dogs 
that were adopted in Great Britain. We will try, not without difficulty, to share the wonderful 
emo7ons they experienced in seeing our furry ones again. 
 

Dreams realised 
Perhaps, for those reading us today, everything may appear very simple. Now perhaps it is 
more so. Just nine years ago, it was unthinkable. 
Having a business like ours on an island imposes a certain form of rigour and, the same 7me, 
flexibility. Rigour linked to the control of material, medicines and avoiding waste. Flexibility to 
find alterna7ve solu7ons to those that are unfeasible at the moment. 
Logis7cs is and always will be the number one problem. To our great good fortune, over the 
years we have managed to build up a very good network of people who help us. There are 
those who bring what we order, those who bring back animal transport crates, those who 
specially take holidays to come and bring material or medicine, those who pay for what is 
needed and those who donate material and bring it to us. All these people make it possible for 
us to realise Nerina's dreams. Basically, these realised dreams allow us to improve our work. 
To give a few examples, bringing us an ultrasound machine to clean surgical instruments, a 
new autoclave and the necessary orthopaedic material. Or by sponsoring equipment or 
material, such as orthopaedic equipment, which is also a very good product... Pakistani. 
Every now and then, we think about what it was like in 2015, when Nathalie and Spartacus 
visited the island for the first 7me. Puppies of cats or dogs everywhere and packs of dogs all 
over the island. Today, this image of the island has totally changed. One example among many 
is the fact that we now only amputate limbs in extreme cases and with no other op7on. We 
now treat fractures with the best material and the best technique in the world, achieving 
results that were unthinkable almost ten years ago. Back then there was very li\le and they 
operated on raised desks or kitchen tables.  
Special gra7tude goes to those who support us in this way. You are great and absolutely 
necessary. You are the ones who make things change. THANK YOU! 
Below we will try to give you a picture of our accounts. 
 

Income: donors, benefits and contribu5ons 
The accoun7ng year is not yet over, but we can already make a provisional assessment. 
Donors are the lifeblood of our ac7vity. They fall into three main categories: private ci7zens, 
founda7ons and companies. While private individuals outnumber all other categories, 
founda7ons and companies together account for 65% of funding.   
Furthermore, the donors, i.e. you who read us, are the ones who make the miracles we 
some7mes manage to perform possible. For this we are extremely grateful. 
The 'benefits' that animal owners pay for at the clinic consist mainly of an7-parasi7c 
treatments. In second place are an7bio7cs.  



 
 

In general, the ul7mate aim of these contribu7ons is to make treatment possible in the first 
place for all dogs and cats, whether in the shelter or admi\ed as pa7ents, and to maintain the 
stock in our pharmacy. Indeed, in recent years, we have never run out of an7parasi7cs or 
an7bio7cs and an7-inflammatories. We would like to emphasise that all veterinary services 
are never required. Whoever wants to, can contribute spontaneously. This only happens in 
very rare cases. In the 2024 budget we find that it is 20. - €. 
The third income item is the payment by the adopters of the prepara7on costs for their dog. 
On average, 150€ per animal is spent on prepara7on alone and 35-50€/month on boarding. 
The la\er is only received if the animal is brought to us, the aim of being adopted, from outside 
the shelter. 
The rounded total of annual revenue is 80’385. - € 
 

Outgoings: wages, medicines, medical supplies, food, electricity and water 
The wage bill is approximately 21’692. -€ annually. With this sum, the Associa7on pays all 
employees, including social security and taxes, with the excep7on of Stephanie, the 
veterinarian, Nathalie and Spartaco. All three work as volunteers, without any remunera7on. 
Medicines, at around 25’000. - €, clearly represent the biggest burden. On the other hand, the 
associa7on runs a veterinary clinic. The item in the medicinal products category of the budgets 
that we like to men7on is that of Bravecto, the dog (and also cat spot-on) pes7cide used by us: 
7'200. - € per year. With this figure we cover around 850-900 treatments. 
Food is another interes7ng point. With an average of 60 dogs and 90 cats boarded at the 
facili7es, we consume 600 kg of dog kibble and 200 kg of cat kibble per month, which leads us 
to spend about 11'300€ per year to feed them. 
For water we spend to the tune of 2'100. - € per year. This exorbitant outlay is not reached 
because of water wastage or leakage, but because of the cost of water itself, which is very 
expensive here on the island. Electricity is another rela7vely heavy item. Here again, it is not a 
ques7on of waste, but of high billing costs: 1’550. - € 
The total expenditure is currently 73’390. - € 
 

The budget 
As you can clearly see, we have a profit of almost 7'000. - €. We can hardly say that we are 
financially comfortable. Our rigorous bookkeeping has allowed us to set aside a li\le more to 
hold us over un7l January 2025, while we wait for the big donors to decide whether and how 
much to help us as they have done in previous years. 
As you can see, there is not much room for manoeuvre. We hold on and hope that a good part 
of our projects will be approved. 
 

The trip to the UK 
The idea for this trip came about because we had four furry cats adopted in different regions 
of GB. We usually just go as far as Paris and the owners of the dogs or cats come to meet us as 
far as Orly. We did this several 7mes. Some7mes we would leave on Friday and return on 
Saturday. This 7me, however, we said to ourselves why not combine this trip with a visit to all, 
or almost all, of our dogs and cats spread across the Anglo-Saxon territory? We were also 
curious to know how importa7on works in the UK and how our furry friends sca\ered around 
the country are doing. Hence the decision to take our holidays in the UK. 



 
 

So we found ourselves on 6 June leaving for Paris with two dogs and two 
cats. The photo shows us in Boa Vista with Sylvie, our talented supporter, 
leaving with Miró for Germany. Once in Paris, we picked up a rental car 
and lep that night immediately for Calais. We went through customs 
clearance formali7es and entered the Euro tunnel. We hoped to sleep for 
a few hours in Dover, but the sunrise surprised us. Star7ng at 06:30, we 
began to hand over to the couriers or owners the two dogs, Bea and 
Bailey, and the two cats, Mariano and Vista, who had made the journey 
with us. We then immediately returned to Calais, where 

we returned the car and took the Ferry back to Dover.  
From Dover we drove back to London where we were expected by our 
friends, Debbie's owners. Debbie gave us a recep7on party that was 
absolutely out of the ordinary. It has been two years since we last saw her. 
Incidentally, this scene was posted on Tik Tok, going viral within hours.  
 
From London begins our 'pilgrimage' from south to north Britain. Indescribable were the 
emo7ons we felt on seeing Rosita, Elly, Caramella, Bea, Dus7n, Karma, Club, Jack and Marlin. 
Below we try to give you a glimpse in pictures that unfortunately do not do jus7ce to the joyful 
environment we found everywhere. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another very strong emo7on we experienced in Wales, where we met again our Minnie, now 
Millie. Our Minnie, apart from being the only dog that gave birth in our house, 
is the first dog that was adopted in Britain. Aper a good six years, she 
recognized us and gave us an indescribable party, so much so that her owner 
was amazed. 

Then it was the turn of Baffy and Baffo, two puppies 
who came to us for a simple deparasi7ng but were then 
kept protected due to poisoning. Well, during their stay 
at our facility, their new owner fell in love with them at first sight. 
Honestly, they were the most hesitant and preferred only Nathalie's 
hugs. They are very well, in a lovely place and have grown up very well.  



 
 

Aperwards we lep for Coventry, visi7ng Grinza. Here, too, we had a very 
sweet recep7on and company. Bravo Grinza, you are truly legendary and you 
have become beau7ful. To think what a state we found you in, it's incredible 
to see you looking so bubbly today. 

 
Then in the same region, we were able to meet Bello, 
another historic beach dog, par7cularly well-known at the 
RIU Palace and Al RIU Karamboa. Shirley his owner, is living proof that if you 
want to, you can do anything. She got him and she brought him to us at the 
shelter, at the beau7ful age of 77-78. Great Shirley. Even there, we were 
en7tled to a feast of happiness from Bello.  
 

Then it was the turn of Tabata who, with her sweetness and elegance, truly 
welcomed us in an affable and very pleasant manner.  
 

 
Finally, we visited Max, a dog found, who knows how, near 
the RIU Touareg hotel. Truly out of his human surroundings. 
Although he gave his foster family some trouble, he welcomed us nicely and, 
with his behaviour, managed to amaze those who now have him.  

 
 

We lep England from Manchester on a direct flight to Boa Vista on 15 September with a heart 
full of joy even though we were not able to visit all our friends, our experience was par7cularly 
exci7ng and very posi7ve. What a great holiday! 
We will have to repeat it for everyone in Europe. In Germany, for example, where we currently 
have the majority of adopted dogs. Affaire à suivre.  
 

What the future holds 
As is now our custom, we would like to express our wishes and plans for the coming year. We 
hope that 2025 will finally bring us this much-coveted ca\ery close to our clinic. This loca7on 
would allow us to be much more effec7ve in the management of our small felines. The project 
is now on paper and we lack, as usual, the capital (50,000€) to realise it without weakening 
our budgets. 
Another expense we would love to share with our sponsoring friends would be that of 
medica7on. By now this item in the accounts is well in excess of 25'000€ annually.  
When we think that in northern Europe these diseases have not existed for almost forty years 
now, one constant that haunts us is that of tri- or quadrivalent vaccines for dogs. We would 
love to achieve herd immunity in, for example, parvovirosis, a fight that we unfortunately lose 
all too open. This has to stop, and frankly, the 20,000€ we are looking for would be well spent, 
for everyone: the puppies, who perish to the point of death, us, who throw all our energy into 
saving them and go into depression every 7me we fail to save the puppy.  
As you have seen in the presenta7on of the budgets above, we lack these funds... but dogs 
and cats are mortally lacking. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Conclusion 
Well, what can we say? Every year we end in joy and sorrow. We certainly end the year with 
immense gra7tude for all those who have helped us, be it in logis7cs, material dona7ons or 
financial dona7ons.  
 

Spartaco always repeats that our associa7on must not survive. On the contrary, it must cease 
to exist. That would mean that we are no longer needed. What a relief it would be, to be able 
to transform this island for good. 
We conclude with the tenacity that characterises us. We will con7nue to fight passionately for 
the welfare of the animals here in Boa Vista and work 7relessly to create a be\er future for 
them. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
With this picture of Club and Karma (Nina) 
fes7vely decked out and in the company of a 
fellow adventurer, we wholeheartedly wish 
you happy end-of-year holidays. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
With gra7tude and determina7on. 
 

Nathalie Weiner Zeli 
 

President Associazione Nerina Svizzera - Boa Vista  
e Associaçao Nerina de apoio aos animais 
 
 
 
Visit our website: https://www.associazionenerina.ch/ 
Donations: https://www.associazionenerina.ch/come-aiutare 
Email: associazione.nerina@gmail.com 
Facebook: https://it-it.facebook.com/associazionenerina/ 

 

 

 
Associazione Nerina Svizzera - Boavista 
c/o Nathalie Weiner Zeli 
Via Giuseppe Belloni 16A 
CH-6862 Rancate 
 

 

Bank details Switzerland 
Banca Raiffeisen Piano di Magadino 
CH-6594 Cadenazzo 
 
Euros account: CH90 8080 8002 7464 6870 6 
Swiss francs account: CH89 8080 8007 8745 6879 1 
SWIFT / BIC: RAIFCH22324 


